

TRINITY BAPTIST CHURCH TRINITY Belong. Become. Be. TIMES

Dear Church Family,

I am writing this article on April 23, 2020. At the present time, we are still under a stay at home order in North Carolina and Wake County. By the time of this being published, some changes may occur, however, it should not impact the essence of this update and article.

When we look to scripture, the one character trait that informs all other character traits of God is love. It is God's love that informs all we can know and understand about God. Love is the impetus of all that God does. Jesus, who is God, reveals this to us. Jesus would say, "God so loved the world that God sent his one and only son." John reminds us "God is love." Jesus would say that the greatest command is to love God and to love one another.

I have been asking us during this pandemic to get back to the basic question of how do I love God today and how do I love others. These questions should inform our living everyday but especially during this time of crisis. In this light, it seems that as a congregation we must answer these questions when we begin to think about what it might look like when we are able to begin meeting again. What we do in the days ahead must be about loving each other. It must be about looking after the interests of others. It must be about being a true "community of love."

As you know we have had an advisory team of medical health personnel giving advice to our Trustee Chair and Deacon Chair during this time. The team that has been meeting virtually every Tuesday evening includes:

Sam Spilman-Trustee Chair Fred McDuffee-Trustee Susan Blakely-Deacon and Nurse Chris Stanley-Deacon Chair Sara Rooker- M.D. Barry Mangum-Pharmaceutical CEO

This team has been incredibly helpful in helping us navigate this crisis in the past few months. However, as we begin to make plans about what it might look like to resume in-person worship and ministry, we have begun to add other church leaders to this team to coordinate our planning. Those who have been asked to meet weekly with this team include two more Trustees, Mandy Warren and Mark Munday. In addition, we have also asked Dean Hering, our Sunday School Director, to meet with us as we think about coordinating Worship and Sunday School.

We have divided into two working teams. One team is meeting to discuss what we would ask anyone who comes on the campus to do in order to create the safest environment regardless of the activity. This team is chaired by Mark Munday.

continued on page 2

cont. from page 1

The second team is working specifically on the worship hour or hours. This includes discussion on, but is not limited to, how many services should we hold, how can we social distance, what steps can we take to create a safe place for worship, and how do we move people into, through and out of the building?

In addition to these teams, conversations are occurring around Sunday School and the challenge of social distancing and moving people through the building. Our ETC leadership is being engaged to discuss how or if we can do childcare as we resume a worship hour. Our ministry teams, including missions, students, children, women's and men's ministries, weekday preschool and music, are all in conversation about not only the next month but the months ahead. As you can imagine, reengaging in person is going to be a complicated process and will require our patience and creativity.

Finally, let me remind you that although our church is unable to meet in person at this moment, our church is alive and well. We are worshiping, studying the Bible, caring for each other, and reaching out to those in need around us. We continue to practice our core values in unique ways during this time.

The Apostle Paul reminds us in Galatians 5:22-23 that the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, forbearance, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness, and self-control. These are the qualities we will need as we continue to journey through this time together. Pray that the fruit of the Spirit will be evident in your life. Pray that in the days ahead we will exhibit what it means to be a community of love.



STAFF CONTACT INFO

ASSOCIATE PASTORS

Rev. Steve Byers Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff Rev. Spencer Good Rev. Christian Davis Rebekah Gordon Katie Medlin

Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts

Senior Pastor

Worship & Music Education & Discipleship Administration Rev. Lydia Tatum Ministry & Missions Students & Recreation College & Young Adults Children & Preschoolers

iroberts@tbcraleigh.com

slbyers@tbcraleigh.com kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com sgood@tbcraleigh.com Itatum@tbcraleigh.com cdavis@tbcraleigh.com rgordon@tbcraleigh.com kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

ianbrown@tbcraleigh.com rshore@tbcraleigh.com bcole@tbcraleigh.com nevans@tbcraleigh.com preschool@tbcraleigh.com

SUPPORT STAFF

Jan Brown Bentley Williams Debbie Surface Ashbey Jones Rev. Wayne Rogers Ramona Green, Barbara Bowen

Financial Administrator Reenie Shore Pastoral Secretary Bonnie Cole Ministerial Secretary Noel Evans Ministerial Secretary Weekday Director Weekday Preschool Admin. Facilities Manager **Organist**



Pianists

STAFF ANNIVERSARIES

Karen Eickhoff, Assoc. Pastor of Education & Discipleship, celebrates her 27 year anniversary with Trinity Baptist Church on May 1st.

Spencer Good, Assoc. Pastor of Administration, celebrates his 15 year anniversary with Trinity Baptist Church on May 2nd.

Please take the time to say a personal word, write a note or place a phone call to Karen and Spencer or offer words of encouragement and support for the fine job they are doing.

CONGRATULATIONS

To **Greg and Lindsay Carlton** on the birth of their daughter, Regan Elizabeth, on Saturday, April 25.

DEEPEST SYMPATHIES

To **TBC Members Tom and Shirley Ditt** and their family upon the passing of Shirley's sister, Carolyn Hobbs, on April 15.

INSIDE THIS ISSUE

How Can I Help My Neighbor? (4)

God is with Us (6)

North Raleigh Ministries Update (7)

Joining Hands with God in Missions in 2020 (8)

Resources for Seniors (9)

Trip Cancellations (11)

Important Updates (12)

Sunday School at Home (13)

Children's Mission Project (13)

Zoom Fitness (14)

Stay Connected (16)

A WORD FROM THE CHURCH TREASURER

TBC Financial Update

Despite all the changes we have been experiencing over the last several weeks our church remains on very solid financial footing. The faithful giving of our church body combined with expense reduction measures have allowed us to keep our receipts ahead of our expenses.

While the weekly numbers showed it took a couple of weeks for all of us to transition to different methods of giving, our financial commitment to Trinity has been steadfast. As of March 31st our year to date revenues were 97% of budget. This is right in line with our average over the last three years. At the same time, by working together to reduce expenses, our year to date expenditures are 14.6% under budget. This is significantly better than past years. The positive trends for both revenues and expenses have continued into the first weeks of April as well. Your giving has allowed the church to continue funding our missions and paying salaries as we always have despite the challenging circumstances.

Thank you for your commitment to our church. Together we can keep our church moving in the right direction financially. Please do not hesitate to contact Jan Brown in the church office if you need any help with setting up automated giving.

Sincerely, David Forrest Treasurer

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS

Family Promise

We are still supporting our Family Promise families for the week of May 17-24. Find ways you can volunteer to bring in food and supplies on the Sign-Up Genius link found at tbcraleigh.com on the home page under LINKS.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE

We are still a church and church programs need to continue. The Nominating Committee will be working during this time at home and social distancing. Please be open to how you can serve in the 2020-2021 church year in Bible Study, Discipleship and Sunday School, Mary Brown is our committee chair and you can reach her at mpbrown57@gmail.com or (919) 606-4832 or you can reach Karen at kmetcalf@ tbcraleigh.com or (919) 522-3358.

MISSIONS Rev. Lydia Tatum

How Can I Help My Neighbor in Need?

Donate and Volunteer with our Missions Partners!

North Raleigh Ministries

In preparation for volunteer opportunities opening up in May, NRM is asking for our seamstresses to help by making masks for the volunteers. Fabric is available at NRM for these projects. Contact Lydia for supplies.

Food donations can be brought to the ROC entrance at Trinity and placed in bins anytime any day. We have a coordinated drop off with NRM in order to keep all healthy, safe, and fed.

www.northraleighministries.com

Raleigh Rescue Mission

- Food: breakfast food (eggs, bacon, sausage, cereal, pancake mix, syrup, etc), Ground Beef/Turkey, Pasta. Plastic products (forks, spoons, knives) & napkins. Supplies: Sanitization (wipes, Lysol, hand sanitizer), Baby needs (diapers, baby
- wipes, formula).

Food and supply donations can be dropped off at 314 E Hargett Street.

Encouraging notes to residents can be mailed to: "Raleigh Rescue Resident" at PO Box 27391 Raleigh, NC 27611. Or, emailed to: VirginiaG@raleighrescue.org who will distribute them within RRM.

www.raleighrescuemission.org

Redirection-NC

Please pray for these ladies and this pandemic as well as our continued ability to give these women the assistance they need to succeed.

www.redirection-NC.com

Welcome House Community Network

- Donations of \$50 gift cards for food security purposes to Food Lion, Walmart, or a Visa Gift Card. Mail these to Trinity Baptist Church attn. Rev. Lydia Tatum PO Box 97368 Raleigh, NC 27624
- Snail mail 'Welcome' encouragements to our guest family of seven and 'Praying for you' cards and letters to Mujib, our house host and interpreter.

Send coloring book pages for the Welcome House children.

The Welcome House mailing address is 4420 Leadmine Road, Raleigh, NC 27612. www.cbf.net/wyatt-give

Thank you for the emails and texts about what worship has meant to you online. Each week, it is hard for me to "watch" worship on the television as opposed to being immersed in it with the church body. I can honestly say that, until now, for over thirty years I have never "worshipped" by watching televised Sunday services. I have always been in some form of leadership role. I started leading worship when I was in college as preparation for my seminary education years in the late '80's, and I've been leading ever since. Church community has always been a deep, committed part of my life.

What I have found is that immersion in worship is very important, and especially when in community. The sights, sounds, and even the tactile handling of the Bible and hymnal are vital to my experience. Seeing people, hugging a friend, and encouraging one another make my worship experience even more meaningful. Creating music with all of the gifted people God has given us is the highlight of my week, but it's the offering of it to God that makes me feel complete. God's people have always worshipped together "in community," but without that present ability, I am grateful for this "new" way to connect and still feel a part of the worship experience while we are apart. We are now "in the community" of people needing what we have known for years: that God has a message of hope, and that His Son, Jesus, is the hope for the nations.

Each week, we hope to provide worship music for you to worship through and stay connected to the church body as best we can. I am grateful for the Video Team at Trinity along with help from Mark Owens in getting our video clips together to make the best offering to God and His people that we can render. The gifts of their time and abilities has been foundational to our staying together as one body in community as well as offering messages of hope for those all around us in the community. The outreach and potential of this ministry are both challenging and exciting. Pray with me that these efforts will not be just for us, but that many will hear messages of hope and experience the community of believers to which we belong.

One day, in whatever way that is, we will be back together as one body worshipping in community. It will look different at first, but as we prepare for that day, we need to pray that God will help us remember these days of isolation and that we can't contain the message of hope for ourselves. It was meant for all peoples in the community.

See you Sunday!

Tentative Music Dates for Your Calendars:

All musical groups and worship offerings are on hold for now. We will reschedule groups for worship as time allows. Continue to worship with us online at the theraleigh.com or through Facebook each Sunday morning. Musical offerings from past worship services will be offered weekly until the re-entry of live worship is available.

Always Room for You!

Find your place in the music ministry in 2020! We will be back together sometime in the near future!

If you have singing or instrumental abilities, we need you. We are always looking for more musicians to add to our worship leading ministries at Trinity. Consider getting involved in music ministry and being a part of an exciting place of ministry!

And this is my prayer: that your love may abound more and more in knowledge and depth of insight, so that you may be able to discern what is best and may be pure and blameless for the day of Christ, filled with the fruit of righteousness that comes through Jesus Christ—to the glory and praise of God.

Philippians 1:9-11

GOD IS WITH US

Thank you Trinity for adapting and supporting your church during this pandemic. As ministers we are constantly seeking best practices for leadership. A blue print does not exist for this current situation. We are creating and adapting as we go. And you are the best. You are proving to be faithful to us and to each other. You are adjusting to any and all inconveniences. I am grateful!

Moving forwards - your safety and security will be paramount. Dr. Roberts and his team are focusing on many ideas and strategies to bring us together in person. In the meantime, we can celebrate and work on being together in spirit.

Check these out:

- 1. Keep praying for each other. Keep a list. Share with a close friend. Pray in groups. Find a prayer partner. Take news articles and pray through the headlines.
- 2. Keep connecting with your fellow class members or your people group --online or with the phone or cards.
- Find devotionals and stimulating articles and books to read. Reread a classic. Read God's word from the perspective of nomads struggling to find the promise land or a home. Embrace the turmoil of the world Jesus was born into and did ministry.
- 4. Write. Begin a journal. Write thoughts to a loved one. Write proverbs for your grandchildren. Write love notes to your spouse. Create a sentimental gift for a post pandemic reunion. Write a challenge to a new bride, high school/college graduate, or a newborn.
- 5. Feel love deeply. Express love a little deeper and in different ways. Own your feelings, embrace your thoughts and share with your heart. Tell God your love story to Him.
- 6. Pay it forward. Are we major inconvenienced or are we destitute? Share from your inconvenience with those more challenged.

May we find ourselves in a kinder, more respectful place in the coming weeks and months of 2020.

God is With us.... Immanuel

SS COUNCIL NEWS

We are so pleased that many of our Sunday School classes are calling or meeting together in a virtual way each week. SS Curriculum is arriving for the next sessions and we can get it to you if you let me know. You can call me at 919-522-3358 or email at kmetcalf@tbcraleigh. com. If you would like class address labels or would like to keep up with attendance, let me know as well. We are not asking for attendance but we want to assist you if you desire to keep up with your people in this way.

Reflection Devotionals are available to pick up. Please let me know and I will place them outside the doors of the office lobby on Wednesday and Thursday 10:00- 2:00pm. If these times do not work, just contact me for specifics.

North Raleigh Ministries Update

On March 3rd, Wake County announced its first confirmed COVID-19 case. Looking back, it's hard to believe that so much of what we had worked for and what God had blessed us with at North Raleigh Ministries would be put on hold so rapidly. With 22 staff furloughed or laid-off and most of our volunteers taking precautions to self-isolate, the remaining team has worked hard to answer calls, calm fears, provide referrals, and help fill the gap by providing food and precious household supplies to our community.

It feels like the pandemic has taken a lot. But what it hasn't taken is our spirit, our sense of community or generosity. We've seen an outpouring of love and support from our volunteers, donors, churches, Mission Triangle, the National Christian Foundation, local family foundations, and the community at large. In addition to partnerships with Interfaith Food Shuttle and the Food Bank of Central and Eastern North Carolina, we've kept our pantry stocked with fresh produce, meats, bread, and prepared food. Smithfield Foods' donation of ham was just in time for Easter. Lowes Foods graciously continued donations of fresh baked goods. Yellow Dog Bread Company along with Homeland Creamery began supplying weekly donations of fresh milk.

Because of this incredible collaboration, in March we were able to provide 189 families, a total of 546 people, with curbside grocery assistance. And in just the first week of April, 84 families, 267 people total, have already been served by the NRM Food Pantry. Each family received 2 weeks of nutritious food and household items, offering them peace of mind.

To help our community members experiencing fear and isolation, we've added telephone lay counseling with our ministerial intern from the Fountain of Raleigh. You will see more about this from Angie in her article below.

Let's continue to work together to keep this incredible collaboration going! There are many ways to help and stay connected:

- We continue to need financial support to keep our doors open and groceries flowing. Give at www.northraleighministries.com/give
- 2. We also need shelf-stable food, paper goods, and cleaning products. Learn more at www.northraleighministries.com/pantry-donations
- 3. We need cloth masks, latex free gloves, and sanitizing supplies for our food pantry workers. Learn more at www.northraleighministries.com/volunteer-opportunities

We love you. We appreciate you. We need you. Thank you for being the heart of the NRM community! This is what it's all about - a community coming together to ensure no one goes hungry and no one is alone in this. We are in this together!

Donna Pygott Executive Director, NRM



Don't forget to follow North Raleigh Ministries on Facebook and Instagram for the most up-to-date information on how we can be Good News in our neighborhood!

Joining Hands with God in Missions in 2020

As we all walk through the daily uncertainty of schedules and timelines in the midst of the Coronavirus pandemic, we seek to be faithful to the certainty that God has called us to love and to serve in all times and in all places.

Our Missions Steering Committee is committed to helping our ministry partners continue the beautiful work of being God's hands and feet to those in the most need. That right now means supporting our local missions partners through donations of food and supplies for our neighbors in need. In May, opportunities for volunteering may begin to open up for those who fall in the low-risk category, and we look forward to serving with our hands again.

In response to the Coronavirus pandemic, we are committed to serving all people in the name of Christ. Coronavirus-specific volunteer opportunities are available.

As a church, we are a part of a registry with Baptists on Missions that is evaluating need requests across the state and pairing up those requests with churches nearby. We are on call to respond to any needs that come in for our area.

Volunteer opportunities are available through our partnership with Resources for Seniors where we can be literal hands and feet by providing for seniors in our community who do not have the support needed to safely get their basic necessities each week.

Our partnership with the Cooperative Baptist Fellowship is committed to serving international families through the pandemic who are in jobs most likely to be eliminated and who are ineligible for many of the social and financial supports that would help these families through this time. You can find more information about the CBF Coronavirus Emergency Relief Fund at tbcraleigh.com under the LINKS section.

We are also having to be flexible and creative with some of our planned missions projects knowing that plans may change or be postponed. Our Family Promise hosting for May, for example, is changing. Though we will not be able to host families staying in our church building, we have been able to provide for their sheltering during that same week of May 17-24, and we will continue to look for volunteers to help with the physical needs of the families during that week. Our Feed the Hunger packing event planned for June 13 will have to be postponed until the fall, and we will be publicizing a date as soon as we are able. Our Kentucky mission trip planned for July 25 - August 1 is constantly being evaluated. While we want to be able to serve, especially during this time, we are monitoring the day-to-day changes in how we are able to do so responsibly.

For information on how to volunteer to serve, please email Lydia at ltatum@tbcraleigh.com.

Wake County School Partners

As the children in our area begin online learning, many who have limited access to technology and the internet will be behind the curve from the outset. A partner through Welcome House Community Network has identified 20 families that would benefit from a family-to-family partnership to help the children and their families gain access to the technology needed to begin learning from home while schools are closed due to COVID-19 precautions. Please contact Lydia for more information and to be connected to the coordinating social worker for these families.

RESOURCES FOR SENIORS

A Note From Trinity Member, Mark Valletta

As the days at home can be long I wanted to let each of you know about a 30 day challenge that we are doing at Resources for Seniors where I work. It provides entertaining and interesting activities to do to help ease the days spent at home. I hope you will participate. There is absolutely no cost or obligation of any kind. Just a bit of good fun with a chance for prizes too!

Here's the 30 day challenge link:

www.resourcesforseniors.com/pdf/rulesfor30daychallenge.pdf

And here's the link to our website which is loaded with valuable information for all us seniors. Spend a bit of time browsing our website. You may be amazed to learn of all the opportunities we have as citizens of Wake County

www.resourcesforseniors.com

CONNECTIONS TO BEAT QUARANTINE

Need Something From the Store but Coronavirus Keeping You In?

Our young adults want to help! As we have made contacts with our church members over the last week, over and over we have heard that folks want to help. Rebekah Gordon would like to coordinate our young adults to make any errand runs that are needed. All you need to do is call or email her at (919) 257-3798 or rgordon@tbcraleigh.com.

Need a Friend to Talk to but Coronavirus Keeping You Alone?

Well, we can help with that too! I have seen our Sunday School classes doing an amazing job keeping in touch with one another and keeping up to date in where to find the hot commodities in the store this past week! But, if you are not connected with a Sunday School Class and need someone to talk to, please contact Lydia Tatum at (919) 750-3965 or Itatum@tbcraleigh.com. We are here to love and support!

A PRAYER FOR YOU:

May God go before you to lead you | May God go behind you to protect you May God go beneath you to support you | May God go beside you to befriend you Do not be afraid. Take heart. | May the blessing of God the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit be upon you. | Do not be afraid. Take heart. | Go in peace to love and be with the Lord. | Amen.



STAY CONNECTED





Young Adult Sunday School classes are meeting at 10am on Sundays via zoom. Contact Molly Kovacs (A6C2) or Rebekah for the zoom links!

RECRUITING ENCOURAGERS

The College Student Ministry Lead Team is in need of volunteers to help support our students during their college years. Please email Sue Glover (mscglover@bellsouth.net) by the end of April if you and/or your Sunday School class would be willing to help.

Option #1 for Individuals: BE AN ENCOURAGER

Meet your student on Sunday, June 14th for doughnuts and coffee in the Underground from 9:30-10:00 a.m. | Commit to pray for your student | Communicate with your student by phone, text, email or mail (cards and small treats, birthday card, etc) 3-4 times between September-May.

Option #2 for a Sunday School class

Collect useful items in August and September that the lead team will then mail to students during the year. Items to include but not limited to: pencils, pens, post it notes, USB drive, nabs, hard candy, microwave popcorn, and \$5.00 gift cards to Starbucks, Bojangles, or Target.

We are excited about partnering with you in this ministry, and look forward to hearing from you.

TRIP CANCELLATIONS

Unfortunately, due to the impact of COVID-19, we will have to cancel the following trips:

- Senior Retreat
- Middle School Passport Camp
- High School Mission Trip to Boston

We know this is very disappointing news for our students and families. Much prayer and consideration went into making these decisions. We hope to provide other opportunities for our students once it is safe to do so!



JOIN US EACH WEDNESDAY @6PM FOR NORTHBOUND AND D-TEAMS ON ZOOM!

Contact Christian Davis for the link each week.

IMPORTANT VBS 2020 ANNOUNCEMENT:

In a time when so many things are uncertain, we are trying our best to give some certainty to families and our community. We have made the difficult decision to postpone our 2020 VBS. This decision is difficult because we want to be together and learn together, but we also want to do our best in keeping our community safe.

We have an amazing theme for this year that we look forward to carrying on next year -

June 16-19, 2021!

We hope you mark your calendars now to have some fun with *Concrete and Cranes!* We promise to take this next year and BUILD on a strong FOUNDATION of what planning we have already done. We will grow STRONGER and more STURDY through this. We appreciate your understanding and patience and we continue to pray for our community during this time.







MOTHER'S DAY PARENT CHILD DEDICATION:

One of my favorite worship services within our family of faith is our parent child dedication services. With being uncertain about when we will meet again together collectively to worship and for the health and safety of our families and children during this time we are going to *postpone our spring dedication*. As we become more certain about when we will collectively worship together again we will share more details.



PASSPORT KIDS UPDATE

In a video announcement sent to group leaders on April 14th, Passport President David Burroughs confirmed that, for the first time in our 27 year history, PASSPORT summer camps will not be hosting in-person programming but will instead offer a virtual Season of Passport this summer. PASSPORT's administrative team sought the advice of their Youth and Children's Ministry Advisory Committees and received the full support of the organization's Board of Directors. Though this decision will have a significant economic impact, Passport's priority is the safety of students and their communities.

"My heart is heavy knowing that not coming to camp is just another loss in a long list of grief for our students, but I am convinced that this transition to a virtual camp community is the only safe and responsible option." – David Burroughs



PRESCHOOL & CHILDREN'S SUNDAY SCHOOL

Families: each week I am emailing out the Sunday resources.

PRESCHOOL RESOURCES

 $Lifeway\ is\ offering\ our\ preschoolers\ Sunday\ School\ curriculum\ ONLINE\ for\ FREE!$

What to expect:

I provided the link

You go to the link

Download and print off the Activity Page

Watch the Bible Story Time with Miss Lindy video together

Print off or view on your device the conversation guide and discuss the Bible story with your kids

Watch the Miss Lindy's Library video

Pray together

Print the coloring page for an additional activity for your kids.

GRADE SCHOOL RESOURCES

We are providing the teacher's guide each week

AND we are providing one of the Sunday School teachers OR myself telling the story with some discussion questions.

If you aren't receiving these emails let me know.

Our Mission Project This Month... Cards to our Essential Workers at TBC!

Can you send 4 cards in the next 4 weeks to someone on our Essential workers list? We can write things like "I am praying for you" "Thank you" "We love you" "God Bless you"



^{**} If you need a copy of this list email Katie at kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

That is just ONE way we can show God's love right now!!

The ROC will be closed until further notice. As a result, ROC Volunteers will not be needed to volunteer for their shifts until notified otherwise.



Zoom Yoga: Tuesdays @12pm

Zoom Senior Strength and Stretch: Thursdays @12pm

Each class taught by Laurel Cavanagh!

Please Contact Christian Davis for the link each week.

GROUP FITNESS CLASSES

Fitness Classes will NOT meet until the ROC has reopened

STROLLER STRIDES

M, W, F • 9:15-10:15 am Missy Currin: missycurrin@fit4mom.com

YOGA

M • 3:15-4:15 pm Laurel Cavanagh laurelcyoga@gmail.com

FIT4MOM: BODY BACK CLASS

T, Th • 5:30-6:30 am Missy Currin: missycurrin@fit4mom.com

DANCE-IT GROUP FITNESS

Tue, Thr • 8:30-9:30 am Kathy Wilson: kathyknits62@gmail.com

SENIOR ADULT STRENGTH & STRETCH

Tue & Thr • 10:00-11:00 am Laurel Cavanagh laurelcyoga@gmail.com

CAMP GLADIATOR

M, W, F • TBC Parking Lot 5:00-6:15 am Amy Banfer: amybanfer@campgladiator.com

VBS 2019

We will miss being together this summer. We had an amazing theme for this year that we look forward to carrying on next year – June 16-19, 2021!



We hope you mark your calendars now to have some fun with Concrete and Cranes! We promise to take this next year and BUILD on a strong FOUNDATION of what planning we have already done. We will grow STRONGER and more STURDY through this. We appreciate your understanding and patience and we continue to pray for our community during this time.

Here's to BUILDING up the Kingdom of God – today in the midst of crisis and next year with VBS at Trinity.

STAY CONNECTED WHILE WE MUST BE APART

While our congregation is having to be physically separated, we can use social media to stay connected.

During this outbreak, all of our social media accounts are active and posting. Follow us and interact with us.







FACEBOOK

INSTAGRAM

WORDPRESS

Church Accounts:

facebook: trinitybaptistchurchraleigh instagram: @tbcraleigh

Student Accounts:

instagram: @tbcstudentsraleigh blog: tbcstudentsraleigh.wordpress.com

We encourage you to interact on all platforms and with all accounts. Lets make a point of intergenerational fellowship even during our time apart.

Remember to send correspondence to:

Trinity Baptist Church PO Box 97368 Raleigh, NC 27624



Stewardship

(YTD total through 3/31/2020) YTD General Funds Needs (Budget) YTD Operating Receipts YTD Operating Expenses

\$826,421.05 \$801,691.53

\$705,638.53

When you provide a check as payment, you authorize us either to use information from your check to make a one-time electronic fund transfer from your account or to process the payment as a check transaction.

Trinity Times (USPS 006-883) is published every other week by Trinity Baptist Church, 4815 Six Forks Road, Raleigh, NC 27609. Periodical postage paid at Raleigh, NC. Postmaster: Send address changes to Trinity Times, 4815 Six Forks Rd., Raleigh, NC 27609